























identified as a significant barrier to clients relocating to take up horticulture or
viticulture roles. While transport costs are included in the NZSWS, having to pay two
sets of accommodation costs is a significant disincentive for clients.

To incentivise clients to move to other regions for seasonal work, we propose
introducing a contribution to accommodation costs of up to $200 per week for up to
the first 13 weeks. The contribution is an incentive only available for people moving
between regions to take up a seasonal role through the NZSWS and aims to address
the barrier of having two sets of accommodation costs.

We consider contributing to the first 13 weeks accommodation will cover a significant
number of seasonal roles (the average length being for 6 weeks). Providing a
contribution for more than the average length of a contracts acts as an incentive for
clients to continue working in the industry (if their contract is shorter than 13 weeks).
This promotes continued work in the industry and possibly greater movement across
the industry.

There are some risks associated with introducing a contribution to accommodation costs
under the NZSWS
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As with the incentive payment, the risk with contributing to accommodation costs is it
does not incentivise employers to treat New Zealanders more fairly when compared
to overseas RSE workers, for who they provide accommodation for. Paying for
accommodation also will not address the issue of a general shortage of appropriate
supply of accommodation in the area.

We consider that incentivising industry to improve working conditions should be addressed
through broader cross government work
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Changes to the NZSWS are specifically aimed at addressing barriers for New
Zealanders taking up seasonal work. We consider that this should not take the place
of the need for the industry to address the poor working conditions and key barriers
in the longer-term.

As part of our seasonal work programme, MSD is currently contributing to cross-
government work aimed at incentivising the industry to make commitments to
improving pay and working conditions in the longer-term. This includes:

e the potential for conditions to be placed on industry as part of a proposed border
exception, requiring employers to commit to improving conditions for New
Zealanders while they recruit RSE workers.

e contributing to the broader RSE review which is aimed at re-considering the
settings and allocation model for the RSE scheme and how these fit with
incentives for industry to train and recruit New Zealanders.

We will continue to work alongside other agencies and the industry to incentivise
more New Zealanders into seasonal work.
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